
High School Board Report November 9, 2021

1. Congratulations to all of the fall sports teams!  We had three students participate in the
State Cross Country meet on 10/30/21 in Fort Dodge.

2. All winter sports have had their initial sign up.  We will begin girls activities on
November 8th and boys will begin on November 15th.

3. Our musical White Christmas will be November 12th and 13th. We look forward to this
Joint activity between the entire music and drama departments! Tickets can be purchased
at the door.

4. Parent Teacher conferences were on November 2nd and 4th in the gym.  We had a nice
turnout with parents to discuss student progress and concerns.

5. On 10/28/21, our students that sold $750 in Fruit sales were able to participate in the
National FFA conference virtually.  Students also did an ag tour to the Plant Peddler.  The
FFA have also gotten their first round of grape jelly and are working on a marketing
program!

6. On 10/20/21, our student listed to Joe Beckman and his message about being a good
human.  One important message our students heard was to “just look up”.  Our world
moves by very quickly and we need to unplug from our electronic devices.  Don’t put off
opportunities today!  It was a great message for our staff to also hear!

7. NICC helped to bring together an Advanced Manufacturing day to our students in New
Hampton.  Students went on industry tours and learned about opportunities within our
businesses and how their interest had ties to our community.

8. Our National Honor Society welcomed 16 new members on 10/19/21.  Thanks to Mrs.
Bercik and everyone that helped to make that possible. It is a great honor for our students
and families.

9. Students have been scheduled for J-Term classes.  We will have a preview day for
students to get more information at the end of November and beginning of December
during intervention.


